

The Sky's the Limit

News letter for EAA Chapter 651 Volume 21 Issue 6

From the Prez

Meeting Notice:

Meeting June 8th 7:00pm

Martin's Aero-

drome

Meeting July 13th at South TEE's 7:00 pm

What a great day for a Fly-in Breakfast!!! Also a great turn out of Aircraft and people. A huge "Thank You" to all who helped and took part in this event! Noel, you do such a great job at coordinating these events. Ardo's special pancake recipe was worthy of many favorable comments. We had an interesting new member join our Chapter at our May meeting. Thanks to his mother for accompanying Christian Tambeaux to our meeting. He is a Student pilot in training, hope to hear more about him as he progresses. We welcome Chris! FAA Aviation News contained an article about Ethanol in Auto fuel. As most of you already know how its incompatibility with various engine parts and has a tendency to absorb water can be a big problem. The aircraft owner is ultimately responsible to determine if the auto fuel being used contains Ethanol. Reminder--As we begin our summer travels to the various Airports, June 8, we will meet at Martin's Aerodrome, see you there. Your Prez. Clete

EAA Chapter 651 Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: 5/11 /09

Clete Cisler called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm with 30 Aviation enthusiasts in attendance

EAA651 at Nicolet Airport. Officers **Meeting Minutes:**

President: The March Chapter Meeting Minutes were accepted as published in the newsletter

Clete Cisler **Finance Report:**

Vice President: The Treasurer's report presented by Clete Cisler showing a checkbook balance of \$2,001.90

Al Timmerman The Treasures report was accepted as presented.

Secretary: Correspondence:

Alan Georgia May 22 Open House at Jet Air for Cirrus with demo rides. 2:00 to 6:00 PM

Treasurer: Bob Tillman's Sterman is hanging in Bob Lemuix Toyota showroom.

Karen Kalishek **Committee Reports:**

Sergeant of Bob Krishling needs people for Refreshment Committee. June, September and Octo-

Arms:

Bob Kirshling please call Bob if you can help 432-0160.

Program Direc-Al Timmerman would like to thank everyone that helped out with the Young Eagle

tor: Fly out. There were 18 Kids flown from the rescheduled Fly out.

Noel Clark Sport Aviation had pictures from our Y/E Fly out from last year in the May issue.

Page **Young Eagles:**

80 has Clete Cisler and Grand Daughter and page 82 has PEPE Anderas and Noel Al Timmerman

Clark **Scholarships:**

Our Chapter also was on the front cover of the Young Eagles Yearbook. Clete Cisler

In the Y/E program kids will receive a log book, certificate and free training from **Refreshments:**

Sporty's Pilot Shop. Bob Kirshling

Old Business: Advertising

Noel brought up for discussion the Christmas Auction. The Chapter will decide next **Director:**

meeting if we want to have it two years in a row. Paul Stutleen

New Business: Web Editor:

The Chapter welcome our new Member Chris Tambeaux. Chris is working on his Private at 16. Alan Georgia

Chapter decided on Pancake Breakfast price of \$6.00 and 12 and under \$3.00 Newsletter

Editor:

The meeting adjourned @ 7:23 and turned over to PEPE Anderas our new AME (Medical Exam-Jim Fritsche

iner)

PEPE talked about his work in Africa helping them to build a hospital.

Meeting Minutes recorded by Alan Georgia

EAA Chapter 651 Newsletter EAA651News@aol.com 6705 Blake Road Greenleaf, WI 54126

Congratulations

MULTI-ENGINE INSTRUMENT (PRIVATE)

5/3/09 Chris Race

CERTIFICATED FLIGHT INSTRUCTOR/INSTRUMENT

5/15 Brett Merkatoris

KNOWLEDGE EXAM

5/8 Mark Reinhardt Sport Pilot 90% YEH!!

Airwaves

Our May EAA meeting at Nicolet was well attended with Pepe Anderas giving a great video presentation on his mission work in Africa. How he finds the time to volunteer in the hospitals/clinics there is beyond me. Just the flight over is a couple of days. I think he must have a twin to get the "stuff" he accomplishes done. THANK YOU Pepe for taking the time to share your hopes and dreams for the people of Africa. Pepe is a new FAA Medical examiner also located at the Bay Care Clinic 288-8250. Our June 8th meeting will be at Dick Martin's Aerodrome. Dick will talk about an interesting flying experience he had on his trip to Florida. If you fly around Class B airspace, you might want to hear this one!! Please bring a lawn chair and enjoy an evening on the hill.

Air traffic controller Steve McNicoll will be joining us for the July 13th meeting at the S.T's Tell all your pilot friends to come with their questions. Steve loves to talk about flying and 'controller' stuff. He is also a pilot and is finishing up a Champ project.

We managed to have one beautiful day in a row and it was Sunday, May 17 and we were blessed to have chosen that day for our Pancake Breakfast at Nicolet. The winds started out light down runway 21 and about 15 planes arrived. People flocked in and we served a little over 100 folks. Then toward noon the winds started honkin' out of the WNW so we had quite an air show with planes taking off in that general direction. Great job guys!! THANKS to Ardo, Mike and Terry, Clete and Nancy, Alan, Karen, Firman and Greg C. We couldn't have done it without all your gracious help! Also to our bakery providers: Mike and Terry, Carol and David B, Alan, Marlene, Anita and Nancy. What an array of goodies. KUDOS!!

A new EAA Chapter 651 Directory has been printed so please pick up a copy at our next meeting. If you find any "goof ups" just let me know and I'll fix them. Thanks.

See you in June. CAVU.....Noel

Thunder on the Lakeshore Air Show

Date:

June 3, 2009

Location:

Lakeshore Aviation, 1815 Freedom Way, Manitowoc, WI

Hours:

6:00pm Brat Fry starts (\$2/brat)

7:00pm Speeches by Mike Goulian & F-16 Pilots

On display: Michael's new Castrol Aviator Extra 330SC, the B-25 aircraft, and maybe the F-16s!

I've been asked where our Web site is located it is at www.EAA651.org
Jim

Virgin Galactic's **WhiteKnightTwo** makes its world public debut as part of Monday's openingday air show when it arrives overhead. The future civilian space launch vehicle will also fly Tuesday and Thursday with up-close viewing opportunities on the ground each day until its departure flight during the Saturday air show. After a recent visit to Scaled Composites, Tom Poberezny commented, "WhiteKnightTwo is simply spectacular and having it at Oshkosh will be a memorable event."

Greetings all,

over the past year or so, I've been collecting old/past issues of Sport Aviation. I've come to the quirky idea that I'd like to have one copy of every issue that has ever been put out. So far, I've been doing well, having come across many issues I thought I'd never find. In talking to folks about this, I've often heard that many get recycled/tossed after sitting around for years. If anyone has old back issues, they don't want, I'd be happy to take them off your hands. I don't want to break up any other collections, but if you're going to recycle them, I'd come get them. So, if you need to get rid of some to make room in your garage or hangar for other aviation stuff, let me know! Thanks.

Dustin Ridings